
 
 
 
 
April 6, 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Student: 
 
We hope this email finds you and your family healthy in these most difficult times.  The following 
notice has detailed information about grades, refunds, commencement, and many other topics 
that are undoubtedly on your mind.  These are challenging times, and you are encouraged to 
continue to work toward your educational goals.  As you manage your coursework and remain 
in classes, please reach out for assistance from your faculty and counselor.   
 
We recognize there is a significant amount of information being provided to you.  We hope to 
keep you as informed as possible.  Your health and success are our primary priorities.  
Following you will find some helpful information regarding the grading process, please read it 
carefully.  As you review the information, if you have questions, do not hesitate to contact the 
Campus Solutions HelpDesk at studenthelp.mysdccd.info.  
 
 
Excused Withdrawal (EW) 
 

Any student who withdraws from classes or is dropped by the faculty, between March 9 and 
May 8, 2020, will have their W changed to an Excused Withdrawal (EW) automatically.  
District Student Services will begin changing student W's to EW's the week of April 6, 2020.  
Depending on the status of COVID-19, for student withdrawals before March 9 and after 
May 8, 2020, a petition may be required.  Excused Withdrawals will not count against you 
for progress probation, disqualification procedures, or as a repeat for enrollment purposes.   
 
Financial Aid Impact:  We have not received final details, though the Department of 
Education has enacted legislation to exclude the "EW" for progress purposes. 

 
 
Pass/No Pass Deadline (P/NP) 
 

The Pass/No Pass deadline has been extended to May 8, 2020.  Students can self-select 
this option using mySDCCD. 
 
Financial Aid Impact:  We have not received final details, though the Department of 
Education has enacted legislation to exclude the No Pass (NP) for progress purposes.   
 
UC/CSU Impact:  Students should contact their transfer institution regarding the acceptance 
of P/NP grades for courses required in the major and the Golden Four (English, Oral 
Communication, Critical Thinking, and Mathematics/Quantitative Reasoning).  Typically, 
P/NP is NOT acceptable in these areas.  However, the CSU COVID-19 guidelines state it 
will accept P/NP in these areas for Spring, Summer, or Fall 2020 coursework.  
 
Currently, the University of California system has not provided the corresponding language. 

http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=RknT4qsTOKjLHR80sSK2nTurnYZcHzkEV0q-2B0yNRO3Qie7grwwYYFUgjTojhTVvWYXFGLpLC2i8EW7B8q3dyGb88MT1A7PA8gZkuZEoR-2BmI-3Di8RV_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1a40GRtS6Db9mBVp6VUF9iVPu-2FWeJvaAUxqrCR00GXqhL4tlCLhOAXU1fb-2FciXlHweEcnvrV9WgmAC4jm4uKfyLx6VAE9DpYIcAyEsYxeeKRrcYWrHTvZvy-2BUXFbkZBAQfQhwuVEz-2FXEb-2FlWAMrV0-2Fw-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=HAEYsuAxAFm2uM-2BuvoCH8SiThsZapfM-2BqASD6DpIAkU-3DHPbp_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1-2FmchHTMJVdJl11ui4wbJ-2FV2wI9nuNRDdlnwCjEdr7w4ZnNp8a-2BxL2R3GqnKuHu-2FercL0belwlc6VEByUWDwLXZJ4kD9Y1-2F6OwfS7axHmdw6bCYKGb9lTCObhCQ-2FwxMibHefPhxvF9Qub0S2LpfoC1g-3D-3D


 
 
Reinstatement 
 

If you previously dropped or were dropped by your instructor, you may request to be 
reinstated into the class.  Note that the instructor makes the final decision. 

 
 
In Progress (IP)  
 

Faculty teaching one of the courses that were "hard to convert" to remote teaching will have 
the option of assigning an In Progress (IP) grade for coursework that will be completed 
later.  These are typically lab type classes where special equipment is necessary to 
complete the course requirements.  You will be notified by your instructor of the make-up 
sessions when it is permitted. 
 
Financial Aid Impact:  No impact as the class is considered "in session." 

 
 
Incomplete Grade (I) 
 

At the faculty's discretion, an Incomplete (I) grade may be assigned to any student who has 
unfinished coursework at the end of the semester; typically, this would be a final exam, 
paper, or assignment.  An Assignment of Incomplete form will be submitted by the faculty to 
detail the missing work and the due date, not to exceed one year.   
 
Financial Aid Impact:  We have not received final details, though the Department of 
Education has enacted legislation to exclude the "I" for progress purposes.   

 
 
Refunds 
 

Refund processing will align with the Excused Withdrawal (EW) schedule and begin the 
week of April 6, 2020.  Refunds will be processed for EW grades between March 9 – May 
8, 2020, there is nothing for you to do.  All payments made by credit cards will be refunded 
to the credit card used; cash/check payments will be refunded via check and mailed to your 
address of record. You may verify or update your address in mySDCCD. 

 
Due to the volume involved, EW refunds will take several weeks to process. 

 
Bookstore:  Please be aware that the bookstore will accept returns of supplies/books for 
one week after campuses re-open.  Note that materials must be in new/unused condition 
and accompanied by an SDCCD original receipt. 

 
 
Spring 2020 Term 
 

There will be no change to the end date of the Spring 2020 semester; it will remain as June 
1, 2020. 

 
 
Commencement 
 

As public health experts continue to indicate that we are likely to be impacted by COVID-19 
throughout this semester, San Diego City College, Mesa College, Miramar College, and 

http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=HAEYsuAxAFm2uM-2BuvoCH8SiThsZapfM-2BqASD6DpIAkU-3DdiPO_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1otRAxP-2F4EtUJA4JlJr-2FSqcjCePR5vWGHzSeL-2F08vQMXmXVgs8Pijg5zVFUx8V-2BHk-2B-2Bl0EJZi6sjXAC71d-2FzPFTdke2m-2Bv-2BW3Et-2BEnbPz3VQy2L7wPzdlO66875O6uyV-2BKDax8M-2BVGxu0WMegmreUtA-3D-3D
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Continuing Education have made the difficult decision to postpone the Spring 2020 
Commencement Ceremonies.  
 
It was a disheartening decision, but to protect the health and safety of our students, faculty, 
staff, and communities, we feel this is the best course of action.  Plans for rescheduling 
have not been made at this time, but you will be informed of future commencement plans as 
they become available.   

 
 
Summer 2020  
 

We will continue to offer a full schedule of classes for Summer 2020, and they will be held in 
an online format.  

 
 
 
 
If you need help or have questions, please reach out! 
 
City: http://www.sdcity.edu/   
Mesa: http://www.sdmesa.edu/  
Miramar: http://www.sdmiramar.edu/  
Continuing Education: http://www.sdce.edu/  
 
You can find many answers here in the Student FAQs (https://www.sdccd.edu/students/COVID-
19.aspx).  We will update these frequently as we receive information from the state and the 
SDCCD leadership.  
 
 
 
Take Care, 
 
Your Student Services Team 
 
 
 
 

http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlfQZ3Mu5FFGZf8XYzHncffPr5tRl0oWC9tC94i1DrZjnPQSt_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1AYKSvITHvmF6YOE16AaaYQjcaLfwtQmAP6-2Ff9kO-2Fmzvg-2BeZHyFiH1GZfvLuniXMeRl9W3zrqR2IuWQPgIh48fzvPlWVPpC4hKUn9E0MDfA227GHMgqXvrC4105p9qxdiu-2BmrS9jwEQDgWsiZOg2kgQ-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlZ1tnMP2ne7tC4jPPk8FUY17INMeTeh4JZJeNiFmsqmRXR-9_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1tcIgGhTa1PI-2Bj2TqjTQrEu2IGi7k9PslF5qRxp6ZoNxte-2FE8QBzpmIvix6OLiYw-2BRwoxidoJDNF9b3EzVSppFq0K81ynGmWaHHechUrEHWULK7EKBSOQZ8oxcLhd-2BBVS5Nzzz3MM5BENPCgvh7D51A-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=HAEYsuAxAFm2uM-2BuvoCH8VEK2PHqY5WmpJkT4EnoXC4-3DRto5_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1CD3RvlcepgP0c2x1S0eWGR6UI7RjsSIV-2FtS1HDYIA-2F0tp9wp6RhJb9hn9kqOUIJjJMyQjtQlEGLVgMymP7lDRiCa2SwwNMHth7GiCRCiWuh9L0Ddf5NvmRJJ6nd1HmAWLfQtPygvRaf2ftTENDUJKA-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlW3viZnscU945ccgQynjY1U-3DQSx4_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae12KRds2FCo18sSZwE0dC-2BCE06heFzOTm426Up9vgt1p67OIJyOJC6rGWbPyqf37gBjgRnFPmcuhNI7wYNJcSbxIQIpEaARMq4hsULvvlhD717c-2FTpshPHWMFNtEhnn3U5-2B-2BUT2UwqCIFq9mKRIv7-2Biw-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlV-2Bxi4aKX6Me2n9NJc5-2FFAQ-3DIoAl_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1uGIDdG7YeBC1bMG6sTpstKE8qdAHOMQOTDAHryxJOZVWJkBS-2BSJe8UjNK6fjnMqGANkJGn-2By-2FeWt76VrKpnaVEKZF1IvWTE1Z8ba1M9Pyf2CusPrq0mZQ64Pu-2FkIe4hIXeyE5pa9vil9ifd7hmdrQw-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlZEUTUDdNbLZYdxELgA0Mwk-3DRIL5_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1-2Bra1OzpYcdQUmHg1N-2B9O6Jk2cNuy3tp-2B3EZOftXArZQZLMwT8KoHri07tPnxUaxeVY0E8V2W2e2p0G0EsM7HOug6pxV6Fuoqxvej494LfuTdfqws8MQoo4VisPLdRcDcGBRb5-2BCUO7YMNh-2BS8LFKHQ-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=5eRmU1E2PsZufSDx1kmAlRabfSCMB4uRVqWAzctR334-3DnHEa_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1vj9P6-2FLzC-2Fwk-2BoNMVm36saOFUTa3uPo-2B2PbFBVy4Eyq0LhhZTZ4fKUfIumEb-2BOIsAz64bERd0m3p2qM7fXCrELqcMWft6OmYZsUHpJ2rvJPVg-2BHEETiZxhwB6UXTeesZaXMX-2FrDZs0iBFRWPb6D6MQ-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=JE75Pd8TuelnaQFkTgnGQEW4JYgWuR7bi-2FuyQ7DHaCcPCK9BxmxalAomY7myjbqrHSUxXp6va3RzPbnyEPNTBA-3D-3DaVKn_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1ZVo65d-2BVUUN-2BhfQaXRvjTmhfHbpLArK-2FveXw6KncjO9oUB00Hcy-2BpPuM-2BK8-2Bskkk2XBlqn1KGdlUSe2oWZ420bwdwBiOCgmuWFQQ8BPg5AGqnu-2BXWdRPjYTkiK2w5Bi9hs5fVvuTDd6VyGaZlR1E3A-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=JE75Pd8TuelnaQFkTgnGQEW4JYgWuR7bi-2FuyQ7DHaCcPCK9BxmxalAomY7myjbqrHSUxXp6va3RzPbnyEPNTBA-3D-3DSkMx_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1SUgjbZqT-2BXqXuwQoH1W6ouPHJOq-2F3ReZIaADdg9xVOVP7g78NNZCKsVlkaYwh3iezOdEkUKY0RGuhJB1k2odaZRZjdzj02GRmb06zQGdbvVLR5DKyEr4ytporxqO67TuL-2F3Ke832WKFBgHErU3RYXg-3D-3D
http://email.sdccd.edu/ls/click?upn=JE75Pd8TuelnaQFkTgnGQEW4JYgWuR7bi-2FuyQ7DHaCcPCK9BxmxalAomY7myjbqrHSUxXp6va3RzPbnyEPNTBA-3D-3DSkMx_nxL4UFWK2iRP3gwQhNZKzY-2F2U-2B9akZxyj4Jxd-2FUy1htkeGS2Jlu-2BjsRx5Ozjuae1SUgjbZqT-2BXqXuwQoH1W6ouPHJOq-2F3ReZIaADdg9xVOVP7g78NNZCKsVlkaYwh3iezOdEkUKY0RGuhJB1k2odaZRZjdzj02GRmb06zQGdbvVLR5DKyEr4ytporxqO67TuL-2F3Ke832WKFBgHErU3RYXg-3D-3D

	Excused Withdrawal (EW)
	Pass/No Pass Deadline (P/NP)
	Reinstatement
	In Progress (IP)
	Incomplete Grade (I)
	Refunds
	Spring 2020 Term
	There will be no change to the end date of the Spring 2020 semester; it will remain as June 1, 2020.
	Commencement
	Summer 2020

